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The Royal Priesthood 
 
Dear Family in Christ, 
 

In order to obtain justifying faith, God 
gave the preaching office, that is, the office of 
the holy ministry. Through Law and Gospel 
proclamation and faithful administration of the 

sacraments, God calls people out of the darkness of sin and death 
into the marvelous light of Christ and His forgiveness.  St. Peter 
says, 
 

You are a chosen race, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, a 
people for his own possession, that you may proclaim the 
excellencies of him who called you out of darkness into his 
marvelous light. Once you were not a people, but now you are 
God’s people; once you had not received mercy, but now you 
have received mercy. (1 Peter 2:9-10) 

 

The church is made up of people elected from every 
nation, a chosen crowd gathered by the Holy Spirit, assembled 
under Christ the head. To be a Christian is to be a member of the 
royal priesthood. As members of the royal priesthood, Christians 
offer spiritual sacrifices of prayer and thanksgiving.  

The Rev. Dr. Jobst Schöne shows the Biblical relationship 
between the office of the holy ministry and the royal priesthood 
in his excellent essay, “The Christological Character of the Office 
of the Ministry and the Royal Priesthood.” He writes: 

The royal priesthood needs the support of the office of the 
holy ministry and vice versa. The two do not exclude each 
another. Tensions between the two will arise if the ministry is 
no longer understood as serving the royal priesthood, but 
ruling over it; and on the other hand, if the royal priesthood is 
understood as a bunch of rights and privileges to be exercised 
at the cost of the office of the holy ministry. This is not the 
idea of the New Testament. Instead, both have been given to 
support and strengthen each other, linked together by the 
bond of love… 
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Since the faith of the individual originates from word and 
sacrament, there needs to be the office of the holy ministry 
which administers and distributes these gifts. On the other 
hand, this office of the holy ministry cannot exist without a 
royal priesthood. It depends on men coming from the royal 
priesthood who are made ready to fill the office of the holy 
ministry. The ministry needs people praying for the pastor… 

 

Sometimes pastors think they have to do everything. That is 
wrong. They should restrict themselves to what their real task 
is: To preach the gospel, administer the sacraments, to 
absolve, to help people in their faith, and instruct. Many other 
things can be better done by members of the royal 
priesthood. (17) 

 

What “other things” should the royal priesthood do?  What 
sacrifices do we offer? 
Consider the following passages from Holy Scripture: 
 

Psalm 51:17 The sacrifices of God are a broken spirit; a broken 
and contrite heart, O God, you will not despise.” 
 

Romans 12:1 I appeal to you therefore, brothers, by the mercies 
of God, to present your bodies as a living sacrifice, holy and 
acceptable to God, which is your spiritual worship.” 
 

Hebrews 13:15-16 Through him [Jesus] let us continually offer up 
a sacrifice of praise to God, that is, the fruit of lips that 
acknowledge his name. Do not neglect to do good and to share 
what you have, for such sacrifices are pleasing to God.” 
 

Philippians 4:18 I have received full payment, and more. I am 
well supplied, having received from Epaphroditus the gifts you 
sent, a fragrant offering, a sacrifice acceptable and pleasing to 
God. 
 

Psalm 141:2 Let my prayer be counted as incense before you, and 
the lifting up of my hands as the evening sacrifice! 
 

The priesthood repents of sin, lives holy lives, offers praise and 
thanksgiving, offers gifts for the work of the Kingdom, and prays. 
What a wonderful thing to be a priest in the royal priesthood of all 
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believers. What a great joy to receive the gifts God gives to us in 
the office of the holy ministry! Thanks be to God for all that He 
has given to us purely out of His fatherly divine goodness and 
mercy without any merit or worthiness in us! 
 

May the Lord keep us steadfast in His Word! 
 

Ever in Christ, 
Pastor Wegener 
 

 

 
Grace Alone, Faith Alone, Christ Alone, Scripture Alone, 

and to God Alone be the Glory!” 
 

Worship Schedule:  Sundays @         8:30 a.m. 

Holy Communion is served every Sunday. 
Monday Matins          9:30 a.m. 
 

Bible Study     Sundays 9:45 a.m . 

             Mondays 10:15 a.m.  

Office hours:  
Kie is taking a day off during the week, usually Tuesdays, but if 
you need something you should call 231-5711.  
 

Pastor John Wegenerõs phone # 319-427-3098 
His email address is prwegener@cfu.net 

 
Web site: www. faithupontherock.com Check it out.  If 

you have ideas of things you would like to see on it, send them to Kie. 

 
OFFICIAL ACTS: 
Weddings: Amanda & Jer Gantois, September 3 
        Tonia & Jeremy Hansen, September 17 
 

New Addresses: 
Amanda & Jer Gantois, 412 Westbourne, Waterloo 50701 
Tonia & Jeremy Hansen, 1331 Northey, Waterloo 50703  
 

 

The Word of the Lord  

Remains Forever- 1 Peter 1:25 

mailto:prwegener@cfu.net
http://www.faithupontherock.com/
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CHILDREN IN WORSHIP 
We know children can be a handful in a worship service. We believe 

God wants your children to be part of the 

worship time and so do we.     

        You can begin training them as 

soon as they can sit by themselves. To 

help you, here are some suggestions. 

First - Worship with them, teaching them 

the pattern of worship. Folding hands 

during prayers is a good place to begin 

and standing when the congregation 

does. As they get older teach them to 

follow the service in the hymnal or with a 

large print bulletin. Teach them the 

hymns so they can sing with you. During 

the sermon, let them color or play 

quietly. 

         And finally – they are children and will not be perfect. We 

expect an occasional “melt down” so hang in there. There is a cry 

room where you can sit and listen to the service till your child calms 

down. You can take your bulletin with you and follow along and you 

can even see the service through the large window looking in to the 

sanctuary. 
 

 

HOSPITAL STAY- Pastor Wegener will visit the hospitals. 

However, the hospital will not call us to let us know when one of our 
members is admitted. If you know ahead of time that you are going to 
be hospitalized, please indicate that on your record of fellowship or 
speak with Pastor. If you are admitted suddenly, call or have a friend 
or relative call the church office for you. 

 
SERMONS/SERVICES FOR SHUT-INS 
The Council is recording the services for our 
members that cannot attend church regularly. 
They will eventually be posted on our website. 
Some people, without computers, may need 
them delivered.  If you would be interested in 
helping to deliver recordings or receive them, please contact Jeff 
Elbert, your deacon, or the office, 236-1771. 
Thank you 
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Remember Our Shut-Ins: 
Steve Boyken and Kathy Boyken, Sunset Nursing, 235 N Mill St., 

P.O Box 383, Denver, IA 50622, Kathy: 984-5092 
Rande Galle, 425 Allen St. #215, Waterloo 50701, 404-8187 
Jennifer Holman, 2204 Rainbow Dr. Waterloo, 50701 
Ardie Holmes, Western Home recovering from surgery 
Peggy King, 2824 Violet Dr., Waterloo 50701 
Leona Jeanne Perkins, 203 Lake St., Cedar Falls   50613 
Eddie Swaim, 3720 Village Place, Friendship Village #5311, 02 
Gleneva Wardius, 707 5th St, PO Box 26, Dike IA   50624 
Searle White, Ridgeway Place, 155 E Ridgeway #414, 50702 
 

WOMEN OF FAITH met September 13 with 5 members 

present. Everyone brought a snack to share. Unfortunately, when 
we arrived at the Arboretum we found it was closed due to 
mechanical problems so we met at church. 
We will be collecting donations for the Orphan Grain Train... 
mercy kits, which Women of Faith will put together at the October 
meeting. Our next meeting will be October 11th, 6:30 p.m. at 
church. Harriet DeBolt and Gerri Mahnke will be hostesses. 
 

Collection items for Mercy Kits for Orphan Grain Train: new or 
slightly used bath towel, washcloth (dark colors preferred), large 
bar soap, comb, toothbrush, band aids (1/2 inch or 3/4 inch).  
LWML Sunday will be October 9th. 
 

On October 11 if any of the ladies could help peel apples at 
1:00 at church for apple butter for shut ins (meeting still at normal 
time 6:30). 
LWML (Women of Faith) November 8th 6:30 p.m. meeting Pam 
Klima will give a presentation on her trip to South America 
including Machu Picchu, Galapagos Islands, traveling the Amazon 
River and other South American stops.   Don't forget to vote 
before you come.   
 

 
Orphan Grain Train, Central Iowa Branch 

302 Bevin St., Clemons, Iowa 50051 
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THE YOUTH GROUP will meet the first and third 

Wednesdays, October 5 & 19, at 6:00 p.m. at College Hill 
Lutheran.  We will also meet on the 12th and 26th for games. 
  
  

 
    The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod’s Campus Ministry works 
through LCMS U, an initiative to connect and support Lutheran 
students as they head off to college and face countless challenges to 
their biblical worldview, doctrine, ethics and practices. 
     CAMPUS MINISTRY IS supported, encouraged and developed 
throughout The Lutheran Church- Missouri Synod through LCMS U. 
LCMS U is the place to connect and support our college students as 
they head off to college and face countless challenges to their biblical 
worldview, doctrine, ethics and practices. It also is a place to connect 
and encourage parents, congregations and campus ministries as they 
seek to care for their students, so that all can boldly bear witness to 
Christ on our nation’s college campuses. 
LCMS U offers the following support services:  

¶ Tools to find LCMS U: chapters and connect college students 
to them. 

¶ National conferences for college students and campus 
workers. 

¶ A weekly LCMS U radio program, “The Student Union,” on 
Worldwide KFUO 

¶ Resources to help connect and prepare those who are 
college bound 

¶ Consultation for new and existing campus ministries 

¶ Campus ministry tip sheets 
Find out more at lcms.org   What We Do – Campus ministry 
 

CONFIRMATION and WEDNESDAY CLASS 
Faith students and families continue to meet at College Hill 
Lutheran Church from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. for instruction. 
Classes for students and families of all ages are available from 6-
7 p.m. The evening concludes with Vespers service from 7:00-
7:30 p.m. The fellowship and learning together with College Hill 
under Pastor John’s leadership has been a very positive and 
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welcoming, experience.  God provides for His people and 
continues to lead us through His servants. We trust His wisdom 
and know it is wiser than ours. He will continue to lead His people 
now as He has in the past. All Faith members are invited and 
encouraged to take advantage of this faith building opportunity. 
ñMy son, do not forget My teaching but keep My commands in your 
heart, for they will prolong your life many years.ò Proverbs 3:1 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL  
A big thank you to everyone working together at a new Sunday 
School time! We have had a very good start to our classes and 
welcome families and students back. Please join the educational 
hour at Faith and continue to grow in the faith we believe and 
confess.  
Student lessons continue to focus on Old Testament events and 
people. God leading His people and teaching them to trust and 
believe in Him alone. 
 

Lessons for October: 
October 2: Samson, Judges 16 
October 9: Ruth, Ruth 
October 16: God’s Servant Samuel, 1 Samuel 1-3 
October 23: Saul becomes King, 1 Samuel 8-10, 11:12-15 
October 30: David and Goliath, 1 Samuel 1:17 or Reformation 
 

Thank you to those donating snacks for our students. They are 
enjoyed and appreciated by all. 
 

¶ Thinking ahead: Christmas program practice is coming in 
November/December. Watch for details. 

 

ñTrust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own 
understanding.ò  Proverbs 3:5 

 

FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP FOR August 
Giving back as weõve been blessed! 
Total undesignated.             $13,078.48 
Required to meet budget     $14,311.00 
Status.                                              -$  1,232.52 
Status Year To Date.                       +$  4,587.36 
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We continue to uplift three missionary families spreading God’s 
love and forgiveness to the world. Please pray and consider 
financially supporting the Rev. David Preus and family in the 
Dominican Republic, Rev. Micah Wildauer and family in Togo, and 
David Federwitz and family in Ghana. 
     Also check out their Websites: lcms.org/Wildauer, 
lcms.org/Preus, and LBT.org (Federwitz) 
        There are newsletters from all three Missionary families on the 
bulletin board. 
 

 So many people do so much  

around our church that may go unnoticed. Here 

are some things that have been noticed: 

¶ Thanks to everyone that helped with 
cooking and serving the dinner after Dr. 
Lamb’s presentation on September 10. 
From Faith were Vickey Smith, Rebecca 

Stitchman, Ramona Glenn, Pam Woolery, Erin Simmer and 
Ann Wiechert. 

¶ A HUGE Thank you to Matt Dalluge and Katie Whitmer for 
working at the Cattle Congress booth all day on Saturday. 

¶ Thanks to Mike Smith for hauling the tables and setting 
them up in the booth then bringing them back to church. 

¶ Thanks to Paul Collins and Lucas Tanney for leading the 
Sunday morning Bible study.  

¶ Thank you to those who generously donated to purchase 
hymnals for Faith’s Sunday school! They have been 
purchased and picked up by one of our families vacationing 
in St. Louis this summer. This saved us much on shipping! 
We will put them to good use at our openings each Sunday. 
Bless all of you! 

¶ Thank you Sunday School students and families for your 
generous offerings. We were again able to donate money to 
support our three missionary families; Federwitz, Wildauer, 
Preus from our offerings this past year and VBS. 
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¶ I’m sure there are things I am missing. All is appreciated! 
If you have noticed something or someone that should be 
recognized, please notify Kie, faithluth@aol.com 

 

We would like to thank everyone for their cards and prayers while I 
was in the hospital and all of the young people who made beautiful 
cards and memorials when our brother passed away. God Bless you 
all. Mary Jo & Gordon Elbert 
 

THE NORTHEAST IOWA FOOD BANK would like to extend our 
appreciation and gratitude for your dedication to the Personal Care 
Drive. Thank you for hosting the event and providing donations that 
will help many clients of the Cedar Valley Food Pantry. Thanks to 
your help, we were able to bring in over 3,600 pounds in personal 
care donations! 
 

Octob er Anniversaries  
  6   Brian & Becky Wagner (26) 
 7 Bobby & Sheryl Hinz (38) 
17 Don & Ann Wiechert (52)  
25 Lauren & Shaun Miller (2) 
 

October Birthdays  
 2  Lezlie Bowers, Hannah Hewitt, Reuben Woolery  
 4  Searle White, Levi Woolery 
 7  Hermann Hinz 
10 Steve Boyken, Sandy Warmuth 
11 Lucas Tanney 
12 Michael Burns 
13 Nicole Douglass  
14 Moira Killian 
15 Debra Smith, Matthew & Charlee Crawford 
16 Dencil Wireman 
17 Scott Wiechert 
18 Pam Klima 
19 Shane Stitchman 
20 Sarah Dawson 
21 Paul Mason 
22 Flo Fitz 
24 Lauren (Oltmann) Miller 
25 Pastor Killian, Jonah Woolery 
28 Sunni Hart 
29 Jeanne Perkins 
31 Sam Chilcote 

mailto:faithluth@aol.com


 

10 

Do you have information  that you would like to share 

with the congregation? Please bring it or e-mail it to the office, 
Faithluth@aol.com, by September 23 to be included in the 
October  Rock.   

 

CHURCH LIBRARY and Cry Room  
 

The library has many books that you can 
check out.  They are not organized very 
well.  If you would be interested in helping 
to get the library set up to make it easier 
for find the books you would be interested 

in reading, please talk to Kie. 
  All the magazines that used to be on the table in the hallway are 
now on the shelves in the library. There are also many pamphlets 
written by the late Dr. A.L. Barry. These pamphlets cover many 
topics that you may have questions about. Please stop in and 
browse. You can take the pamphlets for yourself and also to share 
with friends that may have questions.  
 

CHRISTIAN OUTREACH CENTER 
for the  BLIND has been suspended for the 

time of the vacancy. Please contact Kie Maas, 
231-5711 or Noreen Purcell, 230-8786, if you 
would like to be a part of this outreach ministry.  
 

The Luther an Hour-  
The Lutheran Hour can be heard each Sunday morning on the 
following stations:      6:30 a.m. on WMT 600 AM 

7:30 a.m. on KCHA 1580 AM 
 8:00 a.m. on KWAY 1470 AM 
5:30 a.m. on KXEL 1540 AM 
7:30 a.m. on WHO 1040 AM 

 

October 2, "The Only Way to Live: By Faith!" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
God cares about you, listens to you, and answers your difficult 
questions with grace and compassion. (Habakkuk 1:1-4; 2:1-4) 
 

October 9, "Lord, Give Me What I Need -- Give Me Faith!" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
You don't have to settle for what the world hands you. You can 
live by faith in the Son of God who heals, forgives, and restores. 
(Luke 17:11-19) 
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October 16, "Know This Word -- Your Life Depends on It" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
The Bible provides a strategy for survival in an uncertain world. It 
can break hearts of stone and replace them with living hearts 
open to God's truth. (2 Timothy 3:16) 
 

October 23, "Running the Race of Faith" 
Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Dr. Gregory Seltz 
Because Christ has already won the victory for us, our race of 
faith is worth the struggle of the run. (2 Timothy 4:6-8) 
 

October 30, "The Best Bequest" 
Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour: Rev. Dr. Ken Klaus 
A legacy of faith is the best bequest, giving the gift of Jesus to 
those who come after you. (Luke 12:19-21) 
 

 
 

The FAITH LIFE TEAM/LUTHERANS FOR LIFE will be 

praying at Planned Parenthood during the 40 Days for Life.  
 

† † † † † † † † † † † † † † † 
Witness of the  Crosses will be set up Wednesday, October 12 

here at Faith as a witness to the many lives lost each day in our 
country to abortion. We will start at 4:00 p.m.  This is a great visual 
reminder of the toll abortion takes in our country every day. This 
display has been used across Iowa. 
 

40 Days for Life started September 28 
Pray to end abortion in the Cedar Valley 

Abortion is the leading cause of death in the world, ending more lives 
than cardiovascular disease, cancer, AIDS, war, hunger. . . or any 
other cause. We are in our 6

th
 40 Days for Life Campaign, praying to 

end abortion.  

We pray for:  

¶ Women who are at risk of having an abortion 

¶ Innocent children who are at risk of perishing 
¶ Men and women who carry the pain of a past abortion   

experience 
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¶ Workers at Planned Parenthood facilities and abortion 
centers 

¶ Local, regional, and national leaders 
¶ Revival and renewal in our churches 
¶ Repentance and healing throughout our nation 

 

We Pray at: 

¶ Planned Parenthood, 2520 Melrose Dr., Cedar Falls 

¶ 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

¶ 40 days straight from September 28-November 6. 
 

You are invited to join with others from many churches in the Cedar 
Valley for 40 Days of prayer. 40 Days for Life is the largest 
internationally coordinated pro-life mobilization in history, helping 
people in local communities end the injustice of abortion 
Call Kie if you want more information, 231-5711 or go to 
40daysforlife.com and read about it. 
 

40 Days United bus tour: 50 states in 40 
days! The bus is coming to Iowa for a statewide 

rally on Saturday October 15, 6:30 p.m.  in Iowa 
City, St. Mary Church parking lot, 228 E. Jefferson 
St. This will be a huge rally with dynamic local and 
national speakers.  
 

40 Days for Life Mid -point Rally October 1 6 

at 4:00 p.m. We’ll all meet at the Planned Parenthood vigil site for 
prayer, a hymn sing, and a chance to meet and greet each other 
and share our experiences. It is good to see all the others that are 
out there praying when we are not there. The pro-life community is 
a bunch of wonderful people and it’s good that we are getting to 
know each other. 

After the Rally  

A Memorial Service for the  Victims of 
Abortion  on October 16, 5:00  p.m.   

 Faith Lutheran Church 
 

The Life Memorial Service is an annual remembrance of the 55 million 
babies that have been lost to abortion in our country and prayer for all 
involved in this tragedy. 
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   The service is a service of prayer and repentance. We pray for our 
nation, the Church and those struggling with a crisis pregnancy. We 
pray for mothers and fathers suffering the aftermath of an abortion, 
and we pray for those who are deceived to see abortion as a solution 
to difficult problems of life. 
 

The FAITH LIFE TEAM had a super busy September.  
We hosted the Dr. James Lamb with “The Other End of Life” 
workshop on September 10 and had people from 9 different 
churches attend. We served a nice lunch of sloppy joes, salads, 
and desserts. It was very well received. 
 

From September 15-18 we manned a booth at the Cattle 
Congress and gave out 400 fetal models to people so they could 
see that a 10 week old baby in the womb is a real person worthy 
of protection. We made some good contacts and were 
encouraged by the support shown for the cause by people that 
walked by.  
 

On September 26 we had the kickoff rally for the 40 Days for Life 
Prayer vigil.  We did not have as large a crowd as last year. 
Perhaps because we were competing with a Presidential debate 
and flood clean-up.  We did have some interesting speakers and a 
number of people signed up to pray at the vigil.  We need a lot 
more people to sign up to pray for an hour a week or more. 
40daysforlife.com/cedarfalls  

Clinics providing comprehensive health care for women 
outnumber Planned Parent-hood locations 20-to-1. We don't 
need Planned Parenthood, abortion is a barbaric business and 
women deserve better. Planned Parenthood is the largest 
abortion chain in America (and has helped export abortion 
around the world) 

 

 
+ + +  

 
 

 

 

 

 

Hurting from 
Abortion? 

 WORD of HOPE can 
help. 

www.word-of-hope.org 
 

CONFIDENTIAL  
CARING 

 

http://www.word-of-hope.org/
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 Here are 10 reasons you should join us! 

1. It is a wonderful place to meet new friends and build 
relationships! You will find many FOR LIFE-minded folks 
from around the United States and Canada—and this year, 
Latvia. (Some say an LFL conference is like attending a 
family reunion.) 

2. An LFL conference is spiritually uplifting and encouraging. 
The speakers and worship service focus directly on God’s 
Word and how it applies to the life issues as found in 
Ephesians 6:11—“Put on the whole armor of God, that you 
may be able to stand against the schemes of the devil”—as 
demonstrated in our conference theme Here We Stand. 

3. Knowledgeable and engaging speakers will address a 
variety of life issues. Learn about life in ways you may have 
never thought of before. Read on to find out more. Plus, this 
year your children can experience a new children's workshop 
that will help educate and instill in your children a passion 
For Life. 

4. Be the first on your block to purchase the newly updated, 
reduced-priced Life Team training materials being 
introduced at this conference. CDs of the conference 
workshops and plenary sessions will also be available to 
buy. 

5. Come and hear about marvelous For Life ministry that is 
happening internationally by those directly involved in doing 
the work. 

6. Great exhibitors will be sharing wonderful resources, 
products, ministries, and organizations. 

7. It is a wonderful opportunity to meet national LFL leaders, 
the LFL national office team—and for all of them to meet 
you! 

8. The Mall of America is just down the road—and not just 
about shopping! Check out Nickelodeon Universe®, SEA 
LIFE® Minnesota Aquarium, FlyOver America, Crayola 

http://www.lutheransforlife.org/about/life-chapters-and-life-teams/
https://www.mallofamerica.com/
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/nickelodeon-universe
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/sea-life-minnesota-aquarium
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/sea-life-minnesota-aquarium
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/flyover-america
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/crayola-experience
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Experience, The LEGO Store, Minnesota Children’s 
Museum, A.C.E.S. Flight Simulation Center, Moose 
Mountain Adventure Golf, Amazing Mirror Maze, 
MythBusters: The Explosive Exhibition, and more! 

9. The Minnesota Zoo offers a world-class destination for 
animal encounters—about 10 minutes south of the Mall of 
America. 

10. The “Land of 10,000 Lakes” (officially there are 11,842!) 
provides amazing aquatic scenery reflecting the beauty and 
serenity that is found in God’s creation. 

+ + + + + + + 

Alternatives Pregnancy Center  
1006 Decathlon Dr. Waterloo, 50701 

Offering Christian Compassion, Counsel and Care  

for those facing an unexpected pregnancy.  

Call or text 319 -525 -2720  

 

 
 

 You can listen to what you want when you want at  
www.issuesetc.org and on the Lutheran Public Radio mobile app. 
 

  
YOUR LIFELINE TO THE LUTHERAN WORLDVIEW...Issues, 
Etc. is a radio talk show hosted by LCMS Pastor Todd Wilken 
and produced by Lutheran Public Radio in Collinsville, IL.  This 
week's topics include: Racial Strife, Christianity & Biology, Jesus 
Cleanses Ten Lepers, Samson, Law/Gospel Reductionism and 
more.  You can listen at your convenience 
at www.issuesetc.org and on the Lutheran Public Radio mobile 
app. 

  

https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/crayola-experience
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/lego
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/minnesota-childrens-museum
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/minnesota-childrens-museum
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/aces
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/moose-mountain-adventure-golf
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/moose-mountain-adventure-golf
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/amzing-mirror-maze
https://www.mallofamerica.com/attractions/view/mythbusters
http://mnzoo.org/
http://www.exploreminnesota.com/index.aspx
http://issuesetc.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/07/business-cards-template.pdf
http://www.issuesetc.org/
http://www.issuesetc.org/
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 Valley Lutheran School 
   4520 Rownd St., Cedar Falls 
                www.vlscrusaders.org 

Phone: 319.266.4565  Fax 319.266.4054 
 

òWhere Faith and Knowledge 
Grow as One!ó 

 
YOUR HELP IS NEEDED to assist students attend Lutheran Schools!!! 

 An opportunity to assist Lutheran education AND receive an Iowa state 
tax credit is now in its eleventh year of operation. The Iowa Lutheran 
School Tuition Organization (ILSTO) assists families who meet certain 
income guidelines, and your contribution can help the STO help others. 
This year 725 Lutheran school students received $742,000 in tuition 
assistance to attend a Lutheran elementary or secondary school in Iowa. 
Valley Lutheran School received over $145,000 in tuition assistance 
which helped 91 students attend Valley Lutheran. Visit the STO website 
at iowalutheransto.org or call STO program manager Dewey Torkelson 
at 712-260-2991 for more information to see how your contribution can 
help. This year the total goal rises to over $822,000.  Your help is very 
much needed! 
 

Come out to Chick-fil-A on October 11th 
from 5:30-8:30 p.m. for Valley Lutheran 
School Night. Mention you are from Valley 
and 15% of the sale will come to Valley.  

 

WINDOW CLINGS We once again have window clings for 

your vehicle. We are selling them for $10 and you can buy them in 
the office. Sales will support our Athletic Department. 

 

VALLEY BOOSTERS - OPEN BOARD POSITIONS  
President: Open  
Vice President: Wendy Drinovsky  
Treasurer: Nancy Culpepper  
Secretary: Jill Stubberud  
At Large Position 1: Jon Panning  
At Large Position 2: Doug Drinovsky  
At Large Position 3: Jody Dunbar  
If you are interested in finding out more about the position of President 
and what that entails, please contact Wendy Drinovsky, (269-6172 or 
wdrinovsky@aol.com) or come to the next Boosters meeting on October 
17th at 5:30 p.m. Boosters will be meeting at Becks on University Ave. 

http://www.vlscrusaders.org/
http://iowalutheransto.org/
tel:712-260-2991

